Community Affairs and Special Events (CASE) Minutes

25 March 2004, 3pm


Present: Martha Aynardi, Doug Hochstetler, Laura Lawfer

Doug began by informing committee members of the changes to Faculty Senate’s constitution and the removal of several committees, including CASE.  We spoke for most of the meeting about committee recommendations to pass on to Faculty Senate.

Recommendation #1: Our first recommendation is for the Faculty Senate to continue working with the Legislative Action website (http://www.bklv.psu.edu/action), suggesting that Judy Lichtman (if she would like) continue to be involved even after our committee is dissolved.

Martha spoke about the possibility of having the website listed on the College front pages, possibly listed under the “Academics” link.  Doug spoke with Lisa Weidman, who said she would have someone in her office forward pertinent news stories to Judy so she could include them on the News web page.  Lisa is also willing to have her e-mail address listed on the News page.  Doug feels that, after this year, it would probably be best to remove his name as contact person.

Many thanks to Judy for all her hard work on the website!

Recommendation #2: Our second recommendation is for Faculty Senate to assign to one of the existing committees the job of reviewing printed marketing material before the material is officially printed.  This could help ensure that print materials about academic programs accurately depict program goals and objectives.

Doug spoke with Lisa Weidman about CASE reviewing publications prior to printing and was told that the new college view book has already been approved by administrators and has moved on to the printed stage.

Recommendation #3: Our third and final recommendation to Faculty Senate is to follow up on  Kim Murphy’s idea of having a faculty member from each campus serve on the Campus Development Committees (to link faculty with business people in the community).

Finally, Doug would like all members to know how much he appreciates all the work everyone has put into the committee this year.  Thank you to everyone for a very successful year!

Respectfully submitted,

Laura E. Lawfer

28 March 2004

